From: Rob Lowther 
Sent: 11 July 2014 11:34
To: Caroline Ford
Subject: 14/00007/SCOP - 20 Ha of Land Proposal of New Highway algined with Howes Lane, Bicester;14/00005/SCOP - Various Parcel of Land North of Lords Farm and South of Hawkwell Farm, Bucknell Road, Bicester;14/00005/SCOP - Various Parcel of Land North of Lords Fa

Caroline,

Further to your consultations of 06/06/14 I have grouped my observations on the three scoping reports together as there are some common threads that cut across all three applications.

Considering first the road traffic noise implications I would consider it appropriate for the road traffic noise from the three proposals to be dealt with as one showing the cumulative effect. Each development will need to be assessed separately and then the cumulative effect determined. This reflects the interrelated nature of the three proposals. I have spoken with the applicants noise consultants in advance of this response and have agreed this approach and data presentation with them.

In relation to proposals I and 2 reference needs to be made to the potential the commercial elements of the proposed development will have on the existing and proposed dwellings within the developments scope itself.

In relation to Proposal 3 an addition is required to include and assessment of environmental noise from the proposed electricity sub station.

Rob Lowther

ASB manager

